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February 17, 2017 

 

To: Alissa Keny-Guyer, Chair  

 Duane Stark, Vice Chair 

 Tawna Sanchez, Vice Chair 

House Human Services Committee 

 

 

Re:  HB 2216 Oregon Foster Children’s Sibling Bill of Rights – Support 

 

The League believes that early intervention and prevention measures are effective in helping children 

reach their full potential. The League supports the Department of Human Services in its custody of 

children who cannot remain in their family homes. 

 

In this bill, children who have been in DHS custody are affirming their rights to maintain their family 

relationships with siblings.  Children who have lived in homes where they experienced abuse or neglect 

often have strong ties with siblings who have shared the same experiences. These children need stability 

and if they are separated, they need contact with their siblings. 

 

The Oregon Foster Children’s Sibling Bill of Rights puts in statute the expectations for siblings in 

custody to have phone or electronic contacts, physical visits and arranged activities in order to maintain 

these important relationships.  Former foster children participated in the development of these rights and 

want to see them posted in agency offices and foster homes.   

 

The League supports the amended Sibling Bill of Rights which extends these rights to guardianships and 

adoption agreements as approved by the court.   

 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to discuss this legislation.  

 

 

 

Norman Turrill      Karen Nibler, 

LWVOR President     LWVOR Social Policy Coordinator 
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